
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 5, 2017 
 
Dear Christina,  
 
We love the Chime Master System!  We have been overwhelmed with the positive response from the 
community to the chimes and the sound.  I have had many people stop me in the community and tell 
me how they have pulled over while driving to listen to the bells and songs.  We are extremely pleased 
with the system and highly recommend it.  Gary Loper did the installation and he was very professional 
and knew what he was doing!  The installation was much quicker than I expected it would be.  Gary took 
time to explain how to set the system, how to make changes and he made sure we were comfortable 
with the system before he left.  He was extraordinary.   
 
Again, thanks so much for the quality product and service.  White Sands Missile Range has bells ringing 
once again.  I attached a short article about the bells and WSMR. 
 
VR, 
Don 
 
Chaplain (LTC) Don Carrothers 
Garrison Chaplain 
White Sands Missile Range, NM 88002 
 
Office: 575-678-5344 
Mobile: 575-993-4657 
Email: donald.s.carrothers.mil@mail.mil 
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Bell Tower Plaque in front of Post Chapel 

 

 

The bells are no longer silent 
Honoring veterans has always been important to the White Sands Missile Range 

community.  One need only look at the massive effort each year at Bataan Memorial Death 

March to know that honoring our veterans is a WSMR core value.  However, prior to ever 

hosting the Bataan Memorial Death march WSMR was showing honor to veterans.  On 21 

November 1986 the WSMR community dedicated the carillon bells and tower at the Post Chapel 

in memory of all who have given their lives for the cause of freedom and for those who remained 

missing in action.  Over eleven veteran 

organizations gathered with 350 people for 

that November 1986 dedication ceremony.  

Their vison was clear—the ringing bells were 

a reminder for the community to remember 

those who lost their life in the fight for 

freedom and those who remain listed as 

missing in action.    

But at some point between 1986 and 

2017 the bells fell silent.  In a sense that 

means the WSMR community broke faith 

with the 21 November 1986 ceremony and let 

go of the opportunity to keep the honor going 

for our veterans.   

 But on March 14, 2017 the bells began to 

ring again reconnecting the current White Sands Missile Range community to our history.  

Colonel Dave Brown, Garrison Commander, in the first month of his command at WSMR 

encouraged Chaplain (LTC) Don Carrothers, Garrison Chaplain, and his staff to get the bells 

ringing again.  At some point since 1986 the carillon bell system had fallen into disrepair, been 

removed and not replaced.  With the help of his Religious Support Office staff, SSG Istvan 

Petrus, SPC Laruen Phillips, and Mr. Caleb Blue Jr. they came up with a plan to get the bells 

ringing again.  They drafted a proposal and received an Ecclesiastical Equipment Grant from 

funds from Chaplain (MG) Pat Hurley’s office.  Chaplain Hurley is the Army Chief of 

Chaplains.   

 The bells ring on the hour from 0700-1900 M-F.  When people hear the bells from the 

chapel bell tower, they are hearing a White Sands Missile Range call to honor the fallen and 

remember the missing in action.  Much like the Bataan cry, the bells are WSMR’s way of saying 

to our fallen and missing—we remember, you have not been forgotten. 

  



Missile Ranger,  November 21, 1986 

 

 


